

1714 Lincoln Way, White Oak, PA 15131 412.664.4433 TEL 412.664.4525 FAX www.patriciamcgrail.com pmcgrail@plmoffice.com

December 4, 2009

Freedom From Religion Foundation P.O. Box 750 Madison, WI 53701 Attn: Rebecca S. Kratz, Esquire

RE:

Elizabeth Forward High School

Our File No. 999.013

Dear Ms. Katz:

Please be advised that this office acts as solicitor to the Elizabeth Forward School District (the "District"). Your letters dated May 27, 2009 and August 17, 2009 were forwarded to me for response. You are correct in your understanding that former high school principal. David Bowlin, is no longer employed by the District.

This letter shall confirm that the District would not knowingly invite any group to speak to its students that would discriminate against a particular group of individuals. This representation is not intended nor should it be construed such that the District concurs with your description of the Pre-American Education and Cultural Exchange ("PEACE"). It is the understanding of District officials that this group's purpose at the time of the visit was as a good will cultural exchange organization, rather than as a group which intended to discriminate against those who do not share their religious or non-religious beliefs. The District prohibits the promotion of any particular religious beliefs on its property and PEACE's presentation to students did not include the promotion of their faith ideals.

If you have any further questions with regard to this matter, please direct them to my attention at the above address.

very truly yours

PATRICIA L. McGRAIL

PLM/pw

cc: Dr. Bart Rocco